MARION PARK BOARD MINUTES
June 13, 2018, 4:00 P.M.
Thomas Park Administration and Operations Facility


ROLL CALL:	Chair Amy Hussel, Patty Wise, Kyle Martin, Terry Speral, John McIntosh

ABSENT:	None 

STAFF:	Mike Carolan, Karlene Hummel, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:	None

Minutes
Moved by Wise and seconded by Martin to approve the May 9, 2018, regular Park Board minutes.  All in favor, motion carried.

Reports
The May Financial Report was reviewed.  Moved by McIntosh and seconded by Speral to approve the May Financial Report.  Staff noted overall revenues are ahead of budget and expenditures are under budget.  All in favor, motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The May Invoice Report was received, discussed, and filed.  Staff reviewed payments made to Bjornsen Pond Mgt. ($1,417.50 for Waldo’s Rock pond stocking), City Tractor ($41,871.62 for equipment repairs and two equipment purchases), Reinaldo Correa ($555 for the Prairie Revival sculpture final payment), Iowa Parks & Recreation Assoc. ($735 for the Spring Conference), Kirkwood Community College ($65 for staff training), P&K Midwest ($13,901.44 for equipment repairs and Z997R purchase), and Plumb Supply Co. ($183 for pool leak detection items).

Public Input
None.

Soccer Goal Bids
Bids were solicited for the purchase of three sets of replacement soccer goals; Spartan Athletic Co. $4,256.85, Net World Sports $5,099.96, Epic Sports $5,244.74, and BSN Sports $6,668.96.  Moved by Hussel and seconded by Speral to accept the bid from Spartan Athletic Co. to  purchase three sets of replacement soccer goals in the amount of $4,256.85.  All in favor, motion carried.

Pool Water Heater 
As the pool water heater was being primed for the season, water began leaking from the unit making the water heater non-usable for the season.  Bids were solicited for the emergency replacement of the heat exchanger from Modern Piping in the amount of $20,943, and BG Brecke in the amount of $17,880.  The water heater was purchased in 2015.  Staff are reviewing the warranty and evaluating the cause of the leaks.  On 
June 7, the City Council approved the heat exchanger replacement for the pool water heater and installation to be completed by BG Brecke for $17,880.  Shipping will be around 20 days and the pool may be closed for two days during installation.  

Receive and File
Receive, file and discuss an email from Amy Polfer regarding splash pad hours of operation.  Carolan stated the posted hours of operation for the Thomas Park and Gill Park Splash Pads are 11 a.m. to 7 p.m.  Last year the timers were extended by one hour in the morning and one hour in the evening but not officially announced.  The extra water usage at both locations weighed heavily on the budget line item and Carolan directed the timers be set back to the posted hours for the start-up of this season.  Water usage will be monitored over the next few weeks to see if the hours could be expanded yet this summer.

Receive and file a thank you from Indian Creek Elementary PTO for a voucher donation, and a thank you from Stephanie & Joe McHale for staffs’ time dedicated to the mass swim lesson registration day in April.

Other Items
The City Council will act on a request from the Residences at the Park, Home Owners Association to vacate the trail easement on their property.  The easement was requested during the development stage, but with installation of a detention basin and sewer lines, the grade won’t allow a trail to be installed.  The easement is located between Cemar Court and the Boyson Trail.

Carolan recently talked with Dennis Johnson regarding last summer’s discussion of parkland donation near the Peg Pierce Softball Complex.  Johnson indicated he will be talking with his family about the donation and then move forward from there.

A sample of the poured in place surface material for the Lowe Park playground were shown to the board.  

Staff Report 
The staff report was presented.  The largest leak at the pool was located and blocked off.  Other smaller leaks are still being chased.  Locating and blocking the large leak will greatly reduce the water loss over the summer.  Staff are putting together a repair project to be scheduled this fall.

Board Discussion Time
McIntosh said he likes the Rotary clock near the Depot on 6th Avenue.  He also noted the food vendors at the BBQ Rendezvous indicated they didn’t have a water source nearby.  Carolan pointed out there is a hydrant at the back of the amphitheater they could have used.

Hussel said the Hills Bank recognition bench at Lowe Park looks very nice.

Martin has been selected as the chair of the Imaginext committee tasked with funneling the ideas not selected as the Big 4 to the appropriate people, departments, or groups.  He indicated many ideas centered around the Parks Department and therefore he may be bringing some of these to the board.

Wise indicated the Swamp Fox Festival has new people involved and some new events will be added to the festival this year.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:43 p.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
July 11, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. at the Thomas Park Administration and Operations Building. 


						_______________________
						Kyle Martin, Secretary

